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GOCC is Celebrating its 44th Year  - 1972 to 2016! 
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Message from the President 

President   Mary Kay Welch 

 mkwelch1@comcast.net 

Vice-President   Aaron Scalf 

 Bigtex1973@wavecable.com  

Secretary   Stacey Scalf 

 staceyscalf@wavecable.com 

Treasurer   Cathy Shaffer 

 cathys@wavecable.com 

Past President   Lance Otis 

  Lotis666@gmail.com 

Events Chair   Drake Evans 

 draevans@comcast.net 

Newsletter Editor   Craig White 

 ckwhite@wildblue.net 

Website   Michael Dosa 

webmaster@kitsapvettes.org 

National Corvette Museum Ambassador & 

NWACC Rep    David Ellingson   

Sunshine   Patti Stoner   

 badgergal@olympus.net 

Historian   Deedee Ellingson 

Parade Coordinator   Larry Ficca 

Vette's for Vet's Coordinator   Gary Powell 

Highway Cleanup Coordinator   Doug Carpenter 

Refreshments Coordinator   Deedee Ellingson 

 

The Glass Odyssey Corvette Club (GOCC) is a non-profit 
organization, incorporated under the statutes of the state 
of Washington in March 1972. Members, Guests, and 

fellow Corvette enthusiasts are welcome! 

 

To All Members from the President: 

     April Showers gave way to May Flowers and that is giving way to 
June Car Shows. Many car shows to attend including our very own 
GOCC Show and Shine in less than a month. WOW, how time flies!!. 
We are having BBQ food from Smokinô Robinsons, great music to listen 
to and meeting and making friends as you wander among the rows of 
Corvettes. Make sure your send in your registration form and $25 to 
enter your car and enjoy the fun, friends and family. I look forward to 
seeing many friendly faces at the show from other clubs as well as 
ours. Also please bring an item to be raffled off at the car show.   

     Parades Galore! We are in the mist of parade time. Those who 
attended the Sequim Irrigation Festival, The Armed Forces Day Parade 
and Viking Fest had a great time and represented out club well. We still 
have a few more parades coming up so if you didn't join in the previous 
parades you still have time. 

    If anyone wants to host a cruise for a day or afternoon, please let me 
know and we will get the word out.  

 

Did you Know???    

The Corvette trademark chrome grill teeth disappeared forever in 1961, 
to be replaced by a fine mesh screen in the radiator opening. 

The 1961 Corvette was the last year to feature "wide whitewall" tires. 

  

     Interesting fact for this month --Father's day officially began in 1910 
in Spokane, Washington, where 27-year-old Sonora Dodd proposed it 
as a way to honor the man who raised her when her mom died in 
childbirth. Dodd was at a church service thinking about how grateful 
she was for her father when she had the idea for Father's Day, which 
would mirror Mother's Day but be celebrated in June -- her dad's 

birthday month. The movement grew for years but didn't gain national-
event status until 1924 under former President Calvin Coolidge. He 
said it would "establish more intimate relations between fathers and 
their children" and "impress upon fathers the full measure of their 
obligations," according to the Library of Congress Wise Guide. The 
holiday gained traction during World War II, and in 1966 President 
Lyndon B. Johnson proclaimed the third Sunday of June to be Father's 
Day. President Richard Nixon made it a federal holiday six years later. 

 

HAPPY FATHER'S DAY.  "TAKE A DRIVE TO FEEL ALIVE IN YOUR 
HOT CORVETTE.." 

                                Save the wave, 

     Mary Kay    
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  Upcoming Events  
 
 June, 2016 
 
  Thursday, June 2, 5:00pm: Pre-meeting Dinner  
  Thursday, June 2, 7:00pm: General Meeting 
  Saturday, June 11, 12:00pm: Vettes for Vets - Retsil Veteran's Home 
  Tuesday, June 16, 6:30pm: Executive Board Monthly Meeting 
  Saturday, June 18, 10:00am: GOCC Show & Shine car show- Grey Chevrolet 
  Sunday, June 19: Father's Day 
  Saturday, June 25, 10:00am: Port Orchard Fathoms of Fun Parade 
   
 July, 2016 
  
 Monday, July 4, Independence Day 
 Monday, July 4, 10:00am: Fourth of July Parade - Kingston WA 
 Thursday, July 7, 5:00pm: Pre-meeting Dinner  
 Thursday, July 7, 7:00pm: General Meeting 
 Saturday, July 9, 9:00am: Highway Clean up 
 Saturday, July 9, 11:00am: Cruise to Griotôs Garage for a Tech Session 
 Friday, July 15 & 16, 2:00pm: Lucky Dog Casino Cruise 
 Saturday, July 16, 10:00am: Tentative -Progressive Brunch 
 Tuesday, July 19, 6:30pm: Executive Board Monthly Meeting  
 Saturday, July 30: Whaling Days Parade - Silverdale WA 
 
 August, 2016 
 
 Tuesday, August 2, 2:30pm: Car show at mall near Kohls 
 Thursday, August 4, 5:30pm: Annual Membership Appreciation Picnic 
 Friday, August 12, 9:00am: Cruise to George Washington Inn- Sequim 
 Friday, August 12 ï 14 (6:00pm Fri) Neon Cruise at the Gorge 
 Saturday, August 13,10:00am: Chahalis/Centralia Railroad Dinner Train 
 Sunday, August 14, 3:00pm: Chahalis/Centralia Railroad Dinner Train 
 Thursday, August 18, 6:30pm: Executive Board Monthly Meeting 

Print This List 
and put it on your 

Refrigerator 
 

We still have a Number of GOCC Blankets to sell in 
both red and gray colors 

 
 
 

The club also got a GREAT deal on these so buy 
one now for $20.00 (either color). 

Contact Cathy Shaffer 

 
 

IMPORTANT REMINDER!!! 
 

We still need car show judges for our GOCC Car Show on 
Saturday June 18, 2016.  Judge training will be held on at 1:00pm, 
Saturday May 7th at Grey Chevrolet.  Please contact or email Rich 
Culley, George Rose or Dave VanAsten to sign up.   
 
Thanks,  Rich Culley 
 

 

Trivia Quiz 
 Submitted by Art Greenberg 
 

HUDðWhen did it appear? 
 
Head-up displays were invented for jetfighter pilots. This, 
like touchscreens and GPS navigation, was a side benefit 
of General Motorsô ownership of high-tech companies 
including Hughes and EDS. 
  
GM first offered the HUD option on the 1988 Cutlass 
Supreme Indy Pace Car replica and then into other 
models. Among them was the Corvette, which got the 
industryôs first color HUD in 1998 when the C5 generation 
debuted. 
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Your Executive Board thought this event was a great opportunity for an exciting, 
historical cruise in August ï which is usually a pretty dead month. Weôre trying to 

hold some spaces but need firm commitments at our next General Meeting Picnic)!  

 



 
 
Page 4 

 
 

I Wuv a Pawade ! 
 
 

Photos from the Armed Forces Day and Viking Fest Parades 
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I Wuv a Pawade 
 
 
 
   

 
 

 

 

NCM: Ambassador's Address 
By Dave Ellingson  

I will have tickets at the next meeting. 

2016 Black Corvette Convertible Raffle 
Saturday, September 3, 2016 at 3 pm CT 

News & Information 

 
 

 
 

________________________________________________________________ 

NWACC (Northwest Association of Corvette Clubs) 

Upcoming Activities 
       

June 11 ~ Yakima WA 
 Vetteabration Yakima Valley Vettes Corvette Club Flyer /  Registration  

       
July 2 ~ Longview/Kelso WA 

 Bow-Tie Bash Columbia River Corvettes  Flyer /  Registration  
       

July 8-10 ~ Leavenworth WA 
 Shadow of the Mountain Tacoma Corvette Club 

______ _______________________________ _______  
 

Corvette Racin g 
DETROIT (June 1, 2016) ï The worldôs toughest endurance race 
beckons once again for Chevrolet and Corvette Racing as the two-car 
squad aims to write another chapter in its endurance racing history 
book. The 24 Hours of Le Mans is the marquee event for Corvette 
Racing each year; the results since 2001 bear out how important the 
event is to Chevrolet. 
 
Corvette Racing will arrive at Le Mans for the annual Test Day in 
search of its ninth class victory and a second consecutive triumph. 
Oliver Gavin, Tommy Milner and Jordan Taylor in the No. 64 Konica 
Minolta/Mobil 1/Sirius XM Corvette C7.R lead the charge for Corvette 
Racing as the reigning GTE Pro champions following a storybook 
race in 2015. Antonio Garcia, Jan Magnussen and Ricky Taylor share 
the No. 63 Corvette C7.R ï the first race together for the trio. 
 
The six drivers have combined for 15 career victories at Le Mans with 
Gavin winning for the fifth time last year. The No. 64 Corvette was the 
lone entry in the race following a crash in qualifying for the No. 63 
C7.R that forced its withdrawal. 
 
 

GOCC is a Member of NWACC 
http://www.nwacconline.com/  

Go On Surprise Us 
 

Each month, scattered throughout the pages of our newsletter, 
are articles meant for your input, offering an invitation to you, 
dear reader, to become an active participant in this magazine. 
There are any number of ways to get your car, your thoughts or 
both onto these pages. In the interest of making it as easy as 
possible for you to join in the fun, I thought it might be helpful to 
run down a list of all the avenues we offer. 
 
Readersô Replies: Weôre always interested in your thoughts 
about the Newsletter: Email the editor, listed on page 1. 
 
Corvette of The Month: This is where we invite you to share 
your passion for your car with your fellow enthusiasts. All we 
need are one or two high-resolution photos of your car (or 
collection of cars), and a little background from you on the 
experience of owning the carðhow long youôve had it, where you 
found it, what youôve done to it and what you love about it. 
 
Trip or Event: Do you have a great story about a trip or event 
you participated in, it might be a good candidate for a one-page 
feature. 
 
Tech Talk: If youô discovered a missing piece of automotive 
history, or have some wisdom about operating or maintaining 
Corvettes, this is the place to come to.  
 
Vett-Trivia: Have a little-known fact about Corvettes? 
Send it in to the Editor. Maybe weôll print it! 
 
For Sale: Got something you want to sell? Let us know. 
 
Got a suggestion or a comment? Email the Editor or put it up 
on our Facebook page. 
 
Hidden Number: Yes! There IS a hidden number somewhere 
in this issue! Find it and, if it is your membership number, claim 
first pick at the next meetingôs raffle table! It might be in a photo 
or somewhere in the text. 
 

 

Corvette Racing ï Continued 
 
This yearôs race will pit Chevrolet against a number of 
premier automobile manufacturers ï many of which also 
compete in the IMSA WeatherTech SportsCar Championship 
in North America. Through four races, Chevrolet and 
Corvette Racing lead the GT Le Mans (GTLM) Manufacturer 
and Team championship. 
 
Endurance and Corvette Racing go hand-in-hand. No 
manufacturer can match the record of Chevrolet and its 
flagship sports car racing team with 27 long-distance 
victories since 1999. That includes five straight victories in 
Triple Crown events; in addition to last yearôs Le Mans, 
Corvette Racing has won the last two years in the Rolex 24 
At Daytona and Mobil 1 Twelve Hours of Sebring. No sports 
car team, regardless of class, can boast that level of 
continuous success in endurance racingôs premier events. 
 
 

 

http://www.nwacconline.com/
http://www.corvettemuseum.org
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This Month's Charity Information: 

YWCA Battered Women's Shelter 

The ALIVE Shelter is a confidentially located home operated by 
the YWCA serving abused women and their children since 1978. 
24-Hour Hotline: (360) 479-1980. Please feel free to contact 
Christine Dosa if you have questions concerning this shelter. 
Basically, if you have ANYTHING available to donate. In addition 
to items you bring to each month's meetings, we will make 
arrangements for pickup of large items, if needed. They are 
always interested in used cell phones, which they erase and 
reprogram to allow for 911 calls only. Ideas for donations include: 
diapers, blankets, clothes, gift cards, and toiletries. A wish list of 
items can be found at:     http://www.ywcakitsap.org/node/5. 

Charity of the Month for June, 2016 

Did You Know? 
NCM Insurance is now licensed in 

Washington State?  
Contact: 

http://www.ncminsurance.com  
or 877.678.7626 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Jan Magnussen set Corvette Racing's quickest time in the 15-
minute session to qualify sixth in the No. 3 Chevrolet Corvette 
C7.R with a lap of 1:43.568 (113.664 mph). Oliver Gavin was 
seventh in the No. 4 Corvette C7.R with a 1:43.797 (113.414 
mph). Sunday's race is the eighth in the TUDOR Championship 

 

The Oak Tree Grand Prix at VIR is a GT-only event for the 
TUDOR Championship with GTLM and the GT Daytona class. It 
means that Chevrolet's Corvette Racing team - with 97 class 
victories around the world - is in prime position to win an overall 
event for the second time. 

 

Notices 
Donations to the Meeting Raffle Table 

Bring your raffle donations to the club meeting. 
Thank you to those who provided gifts for the Raffle 
Table: listed in the meeting minutes. Donôt forget to 
bring some items to the next meeting ï without your 
donations we donôt get to have fun raffling prizes!  

 
New and prospective members: 

Tom Barris joined us for his first event 

Bill Gayliardi was present for his third 
meeting and Mike Sullivan was present for 

his second meeting. 

Welcome to all! 
Invite Corvette Owners to the Club Meetings or to 

Visit our Web Site for more information. 

TECH Help 
Dave Ellingson has offered his awesome and most 
impressive garage to do your Corvette maintenance 
services and help you learn more about the inner 
workings of your Corvette. See Dave for details. 

 

Tour Radios For Sale $200:  
Contact Larry Ficca. (More information below) 

 
GOCC Patches ï Price Cut! 
These great shirt or jacket patches WERE $5.00 each. 
They are now reduced to $3.00 each or two for $5.00. 
Get óem while they last! 

 
 

   
  Regrettably, I am a little late, this month with 
the   Newsletter and, moreover, will probably be  
  late with next monthôs since Iôll be out of  
  town on vacation. 
 
But by then we should ï hopefully ï have racked up a most 
successful ñShow and Shineò event, both in terms of fun as 
well as financially. To achieve this, weôll need everyoneôs 
help, whether it be judging, parking cars, helping with lunch 
or just pitching in wherever thereôs a need! 
 
Letôs all make it a GREAT day! 
     

    Craig White 

 
 From the Editor   

 

 

 

 

     Just a Reminder:   

 

    Patti Stoner
   If you know of a club member who is sick, injured, 
hospitalized or just ñdown in the dumpsò, Patty will send them a ñray            
of sunshineò!  Contact Patti at:  badgergal@olympus.net 

 

 

 

 
StandUp for Kids is a not-for-profit organization founded 

in 1990. Its mission is to "End the Cycle of Youth 
Homelessness". StandUp for Kids is run almost entirely 

by volunteers, and has established 18 outreach programs 
over the United States. It is dedicated to making a 

difference to at-risk or homeless kids. 

 

http://www.ywcakitsap.org/node/5
http://www.ncminsurance.com/

